## THE POTOMAC SCHOOL McLean, FAIRFAX COUNTY VIRGINIA

MARCH 15, 1955

DEAR LAURA,

JUST A NOTE TO THANK YOU FOR YOUR LETTER AND SAY HOW EXCITING IT IS TO HEAR OF YOUR ADVENTURES WITH THE NAVAJO BOOK.

THINK WE WILL LEAVE THE OCTOBER DATE TO YOU BUT WOULD SAY OFF HAND, THAT THE 17TH OR 24TH WOULD PROBABLY BE THE BEST DAYS FOR US. BUT WE WILL CERTAINLY TURN OURSELVES INSIDE OUT TO HAVE YOU THE TIME YOU CAN MOST EASILY COME. PLEASE REMEMBER THAT WE EXPECT YOU TO STAY WITH US AS LONG AS POSSIBLE AND HOPE THAT YOU WILL BE ABLE TO TAKE SOME PICTURES IN THE SCHOOL.

I WILL BE MISSING THE SOUTHWEST HORRIBLY THIS NEXT SUMMER IN SPITE OF THE FACT THAT I WILL NO DOUBT ENJOY ENGLAND AND NORWAY.

GIVE MY VERY BEST LOVE TO BETSY AND TELL HER WE ARE HOPING AGAINST HOPE THAT SHE IS GOING TO BE ABLE TO COME EAST, TOO.

AFFECTIONATELY,